WPCA Meeting
 Friday June 13, 2008
           7:00pm   
 

Old Lyme Library
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
Members present: Bill Lacourciere, Kathy Aldridge, Marty Guyer, Mark Stankiewicz, and, Kathy McKeough, Jack Harney
Absent: Laura Nalesnik
The meeting was convened at 7:10pm by Chairman Bill Lacourciere.

Guest: Rob Prybylo, Norbert Church 

Secretaries Report:

Kathy Aldridge made a motion to accept the secretary’s reports that were submitted as amended.

Mark seconded the motion.

The May 9th report was accepted as amended.

The May 23rd minutes heading was changed from Public Meeting to Public Hearing.

The June 6th minutes were amended to reflect how each committee member voted on the motion. 

The motion was voted with these amendments, and the motion passed.   
Treasurer’s report:  
Kathy read the May treasurer’s report. There was $15,884.50 paid out of technical, and $9,747.26 from legal. The loan paid out a total of $25,113.44 this month leaving a balance of $115,945.99. The grant paid out a total of $518.32, leaving a balance of $0.00. The Bank of America account paid a check of $141.00. This left a remaining balance of $9,995.85. 
Marty made a motion to accept the treasurer’s May report. Kathy McKeough seconded the motion and the motion was approved.

Correspondence: 
Bill rec’d an e-mail from a resident in regards to the project and how well it has proceeded. They also commented on the friction between the two groups and hoped this would be resolved.
Communication:

Kathy McKeough commented that much info has come since the last three meetings. She would summarize this and present it in the next newsletter. 
Chairman’s Report:
Bill said he has rec’d the loan agreements from the Bond Counsel for his signature. Attorney McGarry for POW has also rec’d these for review, the attorney was reluctant to have these signed due to not knowing who would be the president and attorney for POW. Bond counsel has commented that the POW president and POW attorney are still representing POW and these documents should be signed.
Rob gave a update on the project, he commented on the Old Lyme Zoning meeting on June 16th.
Rob and Norb Church will be making the presentation that night.

He further commented on the time span for accepting the bid price. If it became necessary to re-bid it could be expensive.

Old Business:
Bill commented on the project contract and that the design phase has been completed, the amendment #2 presented describes what RFP Engineering is responsible for during the construction phase, and what these costs will be for this service. This is done to create a budget for the construction phase. The contract with RFP for the construction phase will not be accessed  until a contract is signed with a construction contractor. 
Bill asked for a motion to accept this amendment as proposed and amended. 
Marty made the motion and the motion was seconded by Mark.

The motion passed unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00pm
Respectfully submitted,

Bill Pape, Secretary/WPCA         
June 16, 2008



